
 

STEPHEN FREEMAN PRIMARY SCHOOL 
ñEverybody; Every Moment; Every Idea Countsò 

In Explorers our topic has been óChangeô. We have based our learning around the story of óThe Very Hungry 

Caterpillarô and the class have been fortunate enough to see the life cycle of a butterfly. In our forest school 

sessions we have observed the life cycle of a frog. During our óJenni Jigsawô we had fun looking at pictures of 

the children when they were babies and we talked about going into our new classes in September. We hosted 

a virtual open day with a local residential care home and the children sang songs for the residents. Rainbow 

Explorers have thrived this academic  year and we are proud of the progress they have made. Have a won-

derful summer holiday. 

¦Y ŀƴŘ tƻƭŀƴŘ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŘŜƭǾŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ 

Ǉŀǎǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ LŎŜ !ƎŜΦ 

²Ŝ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƭƛǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ LŎŜ 

!ƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƳŀŘŜ ŀƴ LŎŜ !ƎŜ ŀƴƛƳŀƭ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ōƻƻƪ 

ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ǊŜǎŎǳŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ŀƴƛƳŀƭǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŜǊŜ 

ǎǘǳŎƪ ƛƴ ƛŎŜΦ ²Ŝ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ ƎƭŀŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ {ŀōǊŜ 

ǘƻƻǘƘŜŘ ǝƎŜǊ ƛǎ ƴƻǿ ŜȄǝƴŎǘ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 

ǿŜǊŜ ŦŀǎŎƛƴŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƻƭƭȅ ƳŀƳƳƻǘƘ ŀƴŘ 

ǿƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƛƪŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƳŜǘ ƻƴŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 

ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƎƻƻŘ ŀǘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǎǇŜπ

Ŏƛŀƭ  ǘƻǇƛŎ ǿƻǊŘǎ ƭƛƪŜ ŜȄǝƴŎǘΣ ƘŜǊōƛǾƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊπ

ƴƛǾƻǊŜΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ōǳƛƭŘ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ŎŀǾŜǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƘŜ 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŎŀǾŜ Ƴŀƴ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜǎΦ Lƴ 

ƳŀǘƘǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 

ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŎƻƻƪƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 

ŎƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜ ŎƘƛǇǎ ŜǉǳŀƭƭȅΦ 

Wǳƭȅ нмǎǘ нлнм 



Year One 

Knock knock, whoôs 

there? 

The tiger, the tiger 

who? 

The tiger who came to 

tea! 
 

The children loved the book óThe Tiger Who Came to Teaô and we created our own information book on how to 

look after a Tiger if one came to stay with us. The children enjoyed making their own animal enclosures for their 

chosen zoo animal, it was a messy job but the enclosures looked incredible.  

This term, Year Two have become plastic experts. We have been learning about the impact of plastic pollution 
on the environment, and in particular our oceans. The children spent time researching the facts and created 
information posters to display around school. The children developed their own ideas as to how they could 
spread the news about plastic and decided that they wanted to have a protest. They made posters and wrote 
their own chants to shout, we are so proud of their passion and enthusiasm. Thank you to all the parents who 
came to cheer on the children during their protest, we really appreciated your support. 

Year 3 have been learning about changing states of matter. We have been looking at what happens 

to water when it freezes and what happens when you put salt on ice. We made our own boats and added 

marbles to them to see how long they could remain floating before they sank. It was great to meet our new 

teacher, Miss De Bruyn. 


